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Customers Must  
Maintain Clear  

Access to Water Meters 
     The Lakehurst field staff has been having trouble 
locating water meter pits due to homeowners 
landscaping over them, including, in some cases, 
concrete. It is the responsibility of the property 
owner to maintain access to the cast iron lid that 
covers the meter pit. The inability to read a meter 
could result in an inaccurate bill and a disturbance 
to your landscaping. 
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  Consumers can pay their water bills online at 
www.lakehurstwater.org, view current and previous 
bills, billing dates, gallons used, amount billed and 
payment due date. You can also print and view your 
billing history online, so sign up today.  
  There is a user fee of $2.50 per transaction for 
online payments. If you are concerned with the cost, 
you can pay ahead and save. We accept Visa, 
MasterCard, Discover and E-checks for your 
convenience. 

 
For all concerns and questions and in case of an 
emergency call the District’s main office number 24 
hours a day at 303-985-7895. Calls received outside 
normal working hours will be answered by the 
District’s answering service and the information will 
be directed to on call service personnel for assistance.
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 Employee Spot Lite 
  Our featured employee, Kim 
Hayes has been employed with 
Lakehurst since August 2018. 
Kim is a member of our office 
team and you may have 
spoken with her on the phone 
or at the counter for assistance. 
She brings many years of 

customer service experience and enjoys helping the 
district’s customers. Although not a native, Kim has 
lived in Colorado since 1986. She has raised two 
children and enjoys her free time reading, visiting with 
her family and friends, walking and hiking when the 
weather permits, and listening to music. 

 

Lakehurst Welcomes 
New Board Member 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Keith Francis joined the Lakehurst Water and 
Sanitation District board in September of 2021. He 
was born and raised in Waterloo, Iowa, attending the 
University of Northern Iowa in Cedar Falls, IA, 
graduating with a B.S. in Geology in 1974. During this 
interim being called up with the military draft, Keith 
joined the U.S. Marine Corps, and after 2 years, was 
honorably discharged in 1974. Soon after getting 
married, Keith took a job with the U.S. Dept. of 
Defense, Defense Hydrographic Mapping Agency, in 
Suitland, Maryland as a Cartographer. During his 
employment, he was awarded long term training, and 
attended the University of Michigan’s Horace 

Rackham graduate school in Ann Arbor, MI in 1979. 
In just one year he achieved a Master of Science 
degree in Remote Sensing (satellite imaging). In 1980 
he took a position as Physical Scientist (GIS/mapping) 
with the U.S. Bureau of Land Management, in 
Colorado at the Denver Federal Center. He retired in 
2011 with over 37 years Federal service.  
  Keith lives with his wife, a retired DPS teacher, in 
Morrison; has three adult children and two 
grandchildren. Keith’s hobby has been a soccer referee 
for youth and high school, retiring recently after 38 
years as a USSF State Emeritus grade, and certification 
and experience as a United States Soccer Federation 
referee instructor, assessor, and assignor. He enjoys 
retirement, and as an avid horticulturist, received his 
Colorado Master Gardener certification, and enjoys 
gardening and landscaping.  

 

Board Member Changes  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lakehurst bid goodbye to long time Board member 
Mitch Gerstenkorn in January 2022 when he moved 
out of the district after serving for 11 years, most 
recently as Treasurer. Thank you, Mitch for all your 
years of service!  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

Dave Bane, former Board President, retired from the 
Board in August 2021 after 25 years of service. Thank 
you, Dave for many years of service. 
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